


Standards for Approval: 

Practical difficulties or unnecessary hardship 

Per the applicant: 

“Major reconstruction of the stairway and ceiling is not economically feasible” 

The variance does not jeopardize the public health and safety. 

At this time there does not appear to be an immediate health and safety issue. 

The variance does not violate the intent of this chapter 

The first purpose of the Ann Arbor Housing Code is to protect the health, safety and welfare of 

residents.  Granting this variance as requested by the petitioner will not violate this purpose. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff makes the following recommendation: 

There is not enough room to rebuild the stairs and does not appear to pose a problem.  There are plenty 

of windows with lots of light and ventilation, the owner states he will replace a window to meet egress 

with a permit to meet building code requirements.  For the ceiling height at the stairs, interconnected 

smoke alarms can be installed at the top of each flight of stairs, although to hardwire the second floor 

alarm would be difficult due to the sloped ceiling has no attic space.  The current Building code does 

allow radio frequency interconnection and power supply from 5 year batteries.  I recommend granting 

the variances with contingencies. 

 

Terry Root 
Development Services Inspector 








































